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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, the children have been studying more ‘Shapes’ and we have been focusing on triangles and rectangles. The children have been on a ‘Shape walk’ around the school to identify where they can find triangles and rectangles in their environment. It would be great if you could find triangles and rectangles with your children while walking to school or at home!

The children have also been looking at how words rhyme and have been practising with words such as cat, hat and bat, pin, bin, tin etc…  It would be great if you could practice at home too.  Well done children!



	Reception

	
	In Literacy this week the children have been writing a recount of their trip to Ash End Farm. We were very pleased with the facts they were able to recall. In their recount they used adjectives and time connectives. 
The children have been very creative and have made two scarecrows using a variety of materials in the outdoor area. 
In Numeracy we have been reinforcing 'doubling' by looking at the spots on ladybirds.

	Year 1

	1A
	This week we have been working extremely hard on our topic about "Plants and Mini beasts". We have made notes and written sentences about insects and ladybirds in Literacy and watched lots of interesting videos too. We have labelled pictures of insects and plants and tried to find out what each part of the plant does. In Maths we have worked very hard  to find the inverse of different operations. We have crammed 5 days work into 4 days!! Well done 1A!!

	1H
	This week in class 1H we have been researching ladybirds to find out what they eat, where they live, what they look like and how they behave. We have made lots of notes and been turning these into full sentences. Well done to Yaasmeen who wrote some lovely sentences. Maybe you could research ladybirds at home or at the library to find out even more interesting facts? In numeracy we have been learning about how to write inverse maths sentences. Daanyaal and Faris were very good at using the same numbers to write two addition and two subtraction maths sentences. Super work!

	1T
	This week in 1T we have been working really well in Numeracy practising inverse operations. We learnt that when we are practising our number bonds we can always find the related addition and subtraction number sentences. A big well done to Hamza and Saviour for their hard work and perseverance! In literacy we have been making notes about mini beasts ready to write a leaflet next week. In IPC we have been sorting mini beasts and learning how to identify if a mini beast is an insect or not. Can you remember how we know if a mini beast is an insect?

	Year 2

	2H
	A big well done to all the children in Year 2 this week. Everyone has worked really hard completing their SATs tests. All of the children's efforts have paid off and Mr Harrison, Miss Wright and Mrs Cash are really pleased with everyone! Have a well-earned rest over the weekend!

	2L
	This week we have been working very hard with our Year 2 SATS. We have been working on reading, writing, spelling and maths.  Everyone has done their very best. We are looking forward to having fun with our 'Splash!' session at swimming on Thursday.   Well done 2L!

	2W
	This week in Y2 we have been working very hard putting all the learning we have been doing into practise! We have completed assessments on our reading, writing and maths skills. Whilst doing these assessments we needed to concentrate on our work and make sure that we were considering others. It can be difficult to stay quiet for long periods, especially when you are only six or seven! However, the children in year 2 did very well to focus on their work and make sure they did their best, whilst not disturbing others. Well done Year 2, you have worked hard.  
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	Year 3

	3B
	In 3B the children have been working really hard to complete all their QCA tests this week. The children have come into school with positive attitudes to the tests, ready to try their best. In IPC this week the children have been designing posters for their restaurants. 'Royal Berry' and 'Buffet Mix' restaurants had some great ideas for their posters. In music, the children continue to work hard learning songs about food, concentrating on diction and pitch. Well done 3B!

	3M
	The children in year 3 have been working extremely hard this week. They have completed a literacy, maths and reading QCA test paper. It is lovely to see how far they have come since September. Well done year 3 and thank you for all your hard work. In 3M this week, we have been preparing for our class assembly. Our class assembly is about 'What's on the menu?' based on our trip to Hatton Country World. It will be on Wednesday 4th June. The children have worked really hard to learn their lines and the song. They sound wonderful! I am really pleased with you all 3M!

	3T
	We have had another great week in 3T. The children have worked very hard on their QCA tests in writing, reading and maths. In IPC the children have started to think about opening their own restaurant. They created a poster to advertise it and then voted within the class for their favourite. During P.E. we have started cricket and will continue this through the summer. There are already some fantastic players in the class. Well done 3T.

	Year 4

	4L
	4L - In 4L this week we have been really busy completing our half termly assessments. The children have completed QCA tests for reading, writing and maths and they have all focused really well, trying their absolute best. In P.E the children have continued to practise their ball skills including passing and retrieving. IPC this week has focused upon the habitats that are familiar to the children. We have looked at where the children and their families have lived across the world. The children will be doing an extended homework piece about this over the half term. An excellent week in school 4L - well done!

	4HY
	This week in 4HY we have continued our work about ‘Habitats’ for our I.P.C topic. We have had great fun looking at the different climates that can be found throughout the world and the features of the houses such as, Yurts and Igloos that are most suited to these different places. In relation to Geography the children have also added to our class map, creating a key and then plotting both the country in which they were born and the areas where other family members such as Mums, Dads, Grandparents, Aunts and Uncles were born or have lived in. Following on from last week we continued to consolidate our fielding skills during P.E, working on the accuracy of both our underarm and overarm throwing, as well as our catching. Another busy week 4HY, well done!

	4W
	The children have been busy this week. They have done special QCA tests and in the Respect lesson, they had to try and understand other people's experiences. They heard a poem about a refugee, looked at paintings and pictures created by refugee children. Then as a group, they had to create a picture based on what the poem was talking about. They really understood the concept despite its challenge and sadness.

	Year 5

	5J
	This week it was the 5J class assembly! A huge thank you for everybody to came to enjoy and watch. We have had lots of fun practising and making props. All the childrens hard work paid off and they pulled an amazing performance out of the bag. They should all be very proud of themselves and each other! Well done 5J!

	5S
	This week in 5S, we have been applying our knowledge to the QCA assessments in the areas of Reading, Writing & Numeracy. The children have been very focussed on the tasks and have adapted to the SATS environment across the building in Year 6 very well. In IPC, we have been exploring the landscape artwork of Claude Monet and using oil pastels to represent our own landscapes. Well done to Max who overcame a long-standing doubting of his own ability by producing an artistic masterpiece!

	5T
	This week 5T have been working very hard on their QCA Tests  Well done to everyone for showing their mature and hard-working natures.  We have also been learning about the heart, how it works and what it does for our bodies, which the children found fascinating!  We have also been learning about famous artists, focussing this week on Claude Monet.  The children produced some fantastic pastel pictures of landscape scenes.  Star of the week is Hakeem. Well done! 

	Year 6

	Congratulations Year 6. An enormous well done to everybody for their hard work and dedication throughout SATs week. We have been hugely impressed with all your efforts. Enjoy your well deserved long weekend. See you on Tuesday for writing week.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 16th May 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Wednesday, 21st May 2014 – WIG WEDNESDAY


Thursday, 22nd May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR ELECTIONS


Friday, 23rd May – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM AT 3.35PM


Monday, 2nd June – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Friday, 6th June – KS2 Sports Day


Tuesday, 24th June – WORLD CUP FESTIVAL – 2.30PM-7.00PM


Thursday, 26th June – Parents Evening


Tuesday, 8th July – Year 6 Graduation Evening


Friday, 18th July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES AT 1.15pm FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 21st July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING














THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES


WIG WEDNESDAY


Wednesday, 21st May 2014 


Children are asked to wear a wig in aid of the CLIC Sargent charity, helping to support children with cancer, for a donation of £1.    


Members of the School Council will be selling Cakes & Biscuits, so please bring in some change to buy yourself a treat!!!











ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
2L�
100%�
KS2�
6G/6W�
100%�
�
REC�
RW�
94.40%�
Year 3�
3B�
96.67%�
�
Year 1�
1T�
96.67%�
Year 4�
4HY�
99.58%�
�
Year 2�
2L�
100%�
Year 5�
5J�
99.14%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6G/6W�
100%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RC/RW/1A   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
3T/4HY/6G/6W�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
RJ�
6 LATES�
 KS2 Most Lates�
4W�
6 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is -----------------. Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1	    KS2	





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	1H 	KS2	4L/5J

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Trading Cards or Stickers


Trading Cards or Stickers are not allowed in school.  Please ensure your children leave these at home.  If these are found in school, they will be confiscated.


Thank  you for your co-operatio





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2014 for children 


born between 1st September 2010 and 31 August 2011. 


Please contact the school office.





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year.    Please send vouchers to the school office.


Thank you!!





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








“Together we are stronger"








